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 Thank you Church!  Thank you for the farewell message on the 
church sign, thank you for celebrating baptism and communion with 
our family, thank you for your kind words, thank you for the Keurig 
coffee maker (very timely - mine quit working last week!) thank you 
for three challenging years.  Thank you for the friendships made, 
thank you for allowing John and I to share your lives. Thank you for 
the many God moments we've experienced together. Thank you for 
the memories. 
 
Shalom, Pastor Sue and John 
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     Please join us after 
the service on Sunday , 
July 10th to welcome 
Pastor Anthony and his 
family. 
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On June 19th at the Sunday service, the grandchild of Pastor Sue and John Walls was baptized. Many 

of the Wallôs family were present along with their friends to celebrate the occasion. The photos include the 
parents: John and Jennifer Walls; Godmother, Stacey Cheff; Pastor Sue performing the baptismal and 
John at the pulpit. This was Pastor Sueôs last service with at BHUMC as she will be working at the Bir-
mingham FUMC.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Baptism of Grayson Everett 
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News From Bryn  
 

Family Fun Day      
     The Family Fun Day scheduled for Sept 10

th
 has been postponed due to scheduling conflict. 

It is now planned for the Saturday right after Labor Day 2017. There will be a lot of work to do during 
the fall and winter months when we are stuck inside due to cold weather. Please think of things you 
can do to help out including the items listed below. 
мΦ Half used paint cans (for paint games). 
нΦ Large plastic swimming pool ( to borrow for the day). 
оΦ Toys from the dollar store to be used as prizes. 
     I believe in a yearôs time we can collect everything we need and make it a great event for 

everyone. More information will follow in future Bugle publications as the time gets closer. 
 
Shower for the Nursery 
     Our nursery has what we need but it doesnôt have what I would like it to have to make it a 

special place for our toddlers ones. Sooooooooooo I am planning a shower to stock what I feel we 
need. Please look at the list below and shop over the summer. The September lunch on Sunday Sep-
tember 11

th
 will be the shower date to bring the gifts in and open them up by the kids in the Sunday 

school. Listed below are the items I hope to add to the nursery: 
мΦ    Cars and truck, safe for 1 1/2 years and up 
нΦ    Small rubbery farm animals (Target) 
оΦ    Riding toy 
пΦ    Multi ethnic soft body baby dolls (Target)  
рΦ    Baby doll stroller 
сΦ    Baby doll crib 
тΦ    Board books and young toddler books 
уΦ    Puzzles for toddlers 
фΦ    Refrigerator 
млΦ  Stack toys 
ммΦ  Puzzles for age 3 years and up 
12.   Anything else you think the kids would appreciate 
 
If you want to bring items in early, you are more than welcome to do so.  Also the various groups 

in the church (UMW, Bible Study, Education Committee) may want to purchase one gift from every-
one. Thanks for your help and have fun shopping!!!!!!!! 

 
 

  

 
     Ladies Night Out is scheduled for Friday July 15th at the  
Clawson Steakhouse.  
 
     Meet at the church at 6:00 p.m. to carpool or the restaurant 
at 6:30 p.m.. The restaurant is located on Rochester Road just 
south of 14 Mile Road. 
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Trustees Update: 
 
Since Pastor Sue was able to move out of the parsonage early, the Trustees had a very rare op-
portunity to have some extended time to do some updates. Here is what has been done so far: 
 

¶ Living room, Dining room and Entry way painted ï including ceilings 

¶ Carpet removed from Living, Dining and Family room ï new carpet on order and will be installed 
on July 7th 

¶ Kitchen cabinets redone, countertops to be replaced 

¶ Handrail added to front porch 

¶ Front door painted 

¶ Side and porch power-washed, Windows washed 

¶ Wall cabinet in Master Bath added 

¶ Other minor updates 

¶ When Pastor Anthony moves in, he and his family will have a parsonage that is in the best shape 
itôs been in years. Hereôs a few pictures of some of the updates: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
We also have a few significant repairs being done at the church ï new rollers for the chair lift, 

and roof repairs over the office hallway.  
 
And new news ï we are in the process of getting a quote for having the Evergreen Road en-

trance redone when Evergreen Road is repaved in July. Stay tuned! 

Trustee News 
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     The Young at Heart is a group of seniors who meet monthly at Bever-
ly Hills United Methodist Church for lunch, devotions and fellowship. Our 
luncheons are held on the 3rd Monday of every month. We meet in Fel-
lowship Hall at 11:30 a.m. to visit. We bless the food at 12:00 PM. Devo-
tions generally last from 1:00-2:00 p.m. Soup, beverages and dessert are 
provided and those who attend also bring a sandwich if they wish. Three 
dollars is collected to cover the cost of food and paper goods. Reserva-
tions can be made by calling Alma Winkworth at 248-647-6240 or by let-
ting her know after Sunday service on the day before the luncheon.   
 

     A small group of seniors also get together on the 2nd Wednesday of each month for Game Day. On 
that day we meet at 12:00 p.m. Each person brings their own lunch. We usually play simple card games 
together but other games and puzzles are available if you so desire. 
 
   Game Day will be July 13th at 12:00 and we will be held in Fellowship Hall.  
   The Young at Heart luncheon will be on July 18th at 11:30 a.m. 
 

 

FRIENDLY CIRCLE 

 
 
     In May at Friendly Circle, Eleanor amused us with 
a coloring session. The ladies had fun filling in the 
pictures with brilliant colors. 
 
     Friendly Circle meets once a month excluding the 
summer months. All are welcome.  
 
 

Ken Schuster passed away on Tuesday, June 14th. He was 
buried in Kansas on June 23rd. A celebration of his life will 
be held at BHUMC on Saturday, July 16th at 10:30 a.m. 
 
Our sympathy and prayers are extended to the Schuster 
family. 


